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In this issue:

· Metro Volunteers Reach Thousands 
· Monthly CEO Regionwide Meeting Recap
· Media Relations Facilitates Interviews on Westside Subway Extension Scoping Meetings


	Metro Volunteers Reach Thousands
This past weekend, Metro volunteers reached thousands as they promoted the agency and public transportation at events throughout greater Los Angeles.  On Saturday, volunteers promoted transit safety and the Rider Relief Transportation Program at the ReThink LA Family Fair across the street from the Metro Blue Line Florence Station.  They also helped with Earth Day festivities on Saturday in Polliwog Park in Manhattan Beach providing information on the Transit Access Pass and the Metro Green Line.  On Sunday volunteers staffed a transit information table at the Biltmore Hotel during registration for the APTA/TRB Conference.  They gave out weekly passes and showed visitors how to get around Los Angeles using Metro Bus and Metro Rail.
Monthly CEO Regionwide Meeting Recap
On Friday, April 17, 2009, the Regionwide CEO Roundtable met to discuss regional project submittals for the federal ARRA Discretionary programs, including grade separations, High Speed Rail Program and Positive Train Control.  In addition, we discussed this month’s authorization deadline for the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, the latest update on the SB 375 implementation, an Infrastructure Container Fee Workshop planned within the next two months and Metrolink’s future budget forecast and plans for submittal for federal funds for Positive Train Control technology.

The next Regionwide CEO meeting is scheduled for Friday, May 8, 2009 at La Quinta.
Media Relations Facilitates Interviews on Westside Subway Extension Scoping Meetings
Today, Media Relations staff facilitated two radio interviews to announce this week’s Westside Subway Extension scoping meetings.  Transit Operations staff reported on public input provided at previous meetings and promoted upcoming public meeting dates.  KFI and KNX are expected to run stories today.  
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